
 
 
BUSWAYS SERVICE UPDATE FRIDAY 22 MAY 2020 

 

With the recent announcement of social distancing on bus services, Busways wants to clarify 

that school services are not affected and will not have limited capacity. 

 

Service operations 

School services will continue to operate as normal, with no student to be left behind. NSW 

Health advice is that children are at lower risk of contracting COVID-19. Transport for NSW 

and Busways have increased cleaning measures on board bus services and will continue to 

monitor transport usage to support students travelling safely to and from school. 

 

Our policy is that no school student will be left behind and as such, school students will be 

given priority over other passengers on regular route services even if this means a service 

goes over physical distancing capacity. Adults may have to wait for the next service or 

choose to get off if they’re not comfortable with how many customers are on a service. All 

services will continue to operate to a normal timetable until advised otherwise. Please 

remind students that they are still required tap on and off with their Opal card or show their 

school bus pass when boarding. 

 

Current COVID-19 advice 

It’s important to continue communicating to students that we all have a responsibility to help 

slow the spread of COVID-19. Where possible, students should maintain social distance 

from each other on board bus services. If different school groups are boarding a bus, each 

school should maintain social distance from the other and students should always maintain a 

safe distance from their bus driver, where practically possible. 

 

Busways has continued to exercise additional procedures for all Busways employees to 

follow in order to limit any chance of the virus spreading. This includes issuing employees 

with hand sanitiser, requiring employees to wash their hands every time they enter and leave 

a worksite, employees staying home if they’re unwell, and minimising the handling of cash. 

 

For any further questions, please contact Busways’ Customer Experience team at 

infoline@busways.com.au. 
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